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rganizing a major International Con-

ference like OMCOS is not a trivial
thing, but it brings the organizer a lot of
new experiences, and great pleasure after
all. The last six weeks before the conference
date are the worst. They go along with sleep-
less nights and stomach ache in fear that the
budget would not be balanced, because at-
tendance might not be as expected. After
all, OMCOS 9 came out well with an overall
of 928 participants, 475 of which were full-
paying delegates and around 400 subsidized
students.

Here are some excerpts from my e-mail cor-
respondence during 1997:

Dear Professor de Meijere:

I regret to inform you that I wish to remove
myself as a lecturer for the

OMCOS in Gottingen. This decision is due
to a need to decrease my travel

for personal reasons. It is largely the result
of the recent birth of my

first child and my need to spend more of his
first year at home.

(Received on Feb. 2nd, 1997)

Dear Armin:
I think OMCOS makes you very busy this

,July 2 0-25, 1997

year. The 2nd circular has not reached me
yet. You may have already sent it to me but,
if not, I should be grateful for an early reply.
(Received Feb. 7th, 1997)

Professor de Meijere,

...... called me this morning and inform me
that you obtain from

me email of June 10 where I “would have to
withdraw my

registration”. This situation is so ridiculous
that I

feel my secretary mixed up something. I re-
ally did not sign such message and therefore
didn’t send it to you.

I'm sorry if this has happened.

Really I would like to attend the Meeting in
Goettingen; I've received your kind letter
concerning

the financial support for me. Thank you for
your

generous activity doing this.

Would you be so kind to send me as soon as
possible the official invitation to make visa
application.

Please send me it by fax and by mail.

Thank you very much.

Yours truly,

(Received 11th June, 1997)
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